From: "ercgreen" <ercgreen@yourinter.net> 

Subject: DAYS OF OUR LIVES #130 

Date: Fri, 12 Sep 2003 09:11:13 -0400 



MAIL-call - PRESERVING FORGOTTEN MEMORIES��This newsletter is intended only for the use of the ASA TURKEY Veteran's. If you are not an intended recipient of this message, please notify the sender immediately. Comments or submissions to the DAYS OF OUR LIVES are most welcome. I will respond to all e-mails and will assist whenever needed, but reserve the right to edit for content and clarity and welcome any errors that may appear herein. Whether you choose to share your BIO is a personal choice. However, information not shared is the same as information lost. Keep in mind that the Internet is a universe unto itself and is a dang near�veritable hell-hole filled with scams, scam artists, frauds, thieves, and greedy people, etc. In the old days, back when mail crossed the country in days, identity theft still took place. Today, e-mail crosses the country at the speed of light. The crooks do too. Your privacy is extremely important. Therefore, if you wish not to receive future DAYS OF OUR LIVES, please send that request to �HYPERLINK "mailto:ercgreen@yourinter.net"�ercgreen@yourinter.net�. Thank you��GREEN, Elder RC (gH), DOB: 1936, RA13513638, E7, 982/98C, Det 27, 1-15MY61, Det 120, MY-JL65, Det 27, JN66-OC67 & Det 4-4, OC67-NO68, (Patty), 3094 Warren Rd., Indiana, PA 15701, 724-349-7395, �HYPERLINK "mailto:ercgreen@yourinter.net"�ercgreen@yourinter.net� 

�MY MEMORY BOOK GOOF 

I just discovered that the 2003 ASA Turkey Memory Book CD that I sent to Chuck Bergmann is not the FINAL edition. In my haste to get it BURNED - I mistakenly and somehow burned the BACK-UP file that I had saved in case my PC crashed. Apparently a gobblin kept the back-up version in my files. The FINAL version has 579 pages whereas the version currently being distributed FREE by Chuck Bergmann has 492 pages. My humble apologies to Chuck Bergmann who has already sent out about 75 mini CD's. Anyone can still get the 492 page version or wait until I 'burn' the correct file. I'm not too good at this PC business. Because of my blunder - the corrected version will cost $2.00 per CD, payable to Chuck Bergmann. BELLS should have gone off in my head when Ernie Carrick told me at the Seven Springs Reunion that his BIO was not in the 492 page version. Oh, well - mistakes happen........ Also, before ordering - check to see if the center holder on your CD door has a center holder that will allow mini CD's to be inserted. If it doesn't, like mine, request a full size CD. My apologies.- - -gH 

ASA TURKEY WEARING APPAREL

RODRIGUES, Charlie, E4, Supply, Det 4, 59-60, (Patricia), 210 Benham Ave., Syracuse, NY 13219, 315-487-1195, �HYPERLINK "mailto:pcrodrigues@webtv.net"�pcrodrigues@webtv.net� - Charlie has volunteered to have embroidered ASA Turkey items made and is in the process of checking out merchants in the Syracuse, NY area. He would like your opinions and ideas for new logo's, etc. What about the nice new look, V neck pull over, semi waterproof, tops like you see for golfers, or like you see with college team names, with Det 27 and Det 4 info on left chest side? Saw some nice Syracuse Univ ones at the NY State Fair. Really sharp! Many thanx to you and Patty again, and keep smilin!!! Charlie R 

INFO ON THE 2004 ASA TURKEY REUNION AT HUNTSVILLE, ALABAMA 

Ernie and Betty Carrick inform: THE DATES FOR THE 2004 ASA TURKEY REUNION WILL BE 16,17 AND 18 SEPTEMBER 2004. IT WILL BE HELD AT THE HUNTSVILLE MARRIOTT. ROOM PRICE ARE $75.00 PER NIGHT PLUS 11%TAX AND A CITY SURCHARGE OF $1.00 PER ROOM. THE MARRIOTT HAS JUST BEEN REMODELED. THE ADDRESS IS: 5 TRANQUILITY BASE, HUNTSVILLE, AL 35805, 256-830-2222. THE MARRIOTT IS CO-LOCATED WITH THE SPACE AND ROCKET CENTER. I AM SURE THAT ALL WILL BE WELL PLEASED WITH THIS SELECTION. WALT SINOR AND MYSELF WILL BE MEETING WITH THE MARRIOTT PEOPLE AGAIN IN ABOUT TWO WEEKS TO NAIL DOWN ALL THE DETAILS. PEOPLE CAN START MAKING THEIR RESERVATION NOW. 

TENTATIVE LOCATION FOR THE 2005 ASA TURKEY REUNION 

Jon and Darlene Kjoller of New Braunfels, Texas have volunteered to sponsor the 2005 ASA Turkey reunion at San Antonio. Jon informs that he will appreciate assistance from any ASA TURKEY vet's who live in the San Antonio area. Jon Kjoller's email is: �HYPERLINK "mailto:kjoller@the-cia.net"�kjoller@the-cia.net�. 

THE 2003 ASA TURKEY AFTER-REUNION REPORT��ANDERSON, Jerry & Sally, E3-E4, 341.10-Teletype repair, Det 27, JL56-JN58, 5209, Lindermann Ave., Racine, WI 53406, 262-634-8509, �HYPERLINK "mailto:jsa@wi.net"�jsa@wi.net� ��ANTONELLO, Tony & Val, RA13576417, E6-E7, 059/05K, Det 27, AU65-MR68, Det 4, 69-70, 12257 Wye Oak Commons Cir., Burke, VA 22015, 703-239-1739, �HYPERLINK "mailto:tonyvalanton@aol.com"�tonyvalanton@aol.com� ��BALDERSON, Rick & Ramona, 2LT-1LT, Fin O, Det 27, 62-63, 36 Florie Farm Rd., Mendham, NJ 07945, 973-543-2093, �HYPERLINK "mailto:ericramona@aol.com"�ericramona@aol.com� ��BERLIN, Franz DOB: 1939, RA17534092, E5, 98J, Det 4, 4-1 & 4-4, 1962, 300 Arundel Beach Rd., Saverna Park, MD 21146, 410-544-4833, �HYPERLINK "mailto:warbi@mailstation.com"�warbi@mailstation.com� ��BINNEY, Bill & Carole, E5, 982, Det 27, JA66-JN67, 7800 Elberta Dr., Severn, MD 21144, 410-551-9175, �HYPERLINK "mailto:lstupid1@starpower.net"�lstupid1@starpower.net� ��CARRICK, Ernie & Betty, DOB: 1936, RA25358534, E3-E4, Personnel, Det 4, NO57-OC58, 6111 Fairfield Dr., Huntsville, AL 35811, 256-852- 6180, �HYPERLINK "mailto:eecarrick@hotmail.com"�eecarrick@hotmail.com� ��COMROE, Mike & Jane, E4, 059, Det 27, 61-62, 205 Pinetown Rd., Audubon, PA 19403,610-666-7402, �HYPERLINK "mailto:pennstateblue@enter.net"�pennstateblue@enter.net� ��CRAM, Gene W2 W2215309 OIC T/A Det 27, 66-67, (Phyllis), 5180 SW Gardenia Ct., Dunnellon, FL 34431, 352-489-9085, �HYPERLINK "mailto:superchief3@msn.com"�superchief3@msn.com�. The Cram's had to cancel their reservation as Gene was admitted to a hospital in Okala, Florida and it is anticipated that he will be released to the loving care of his wife Phyllis. ��CRANE, Jim, 01-02, 05225154, FC, Det 27, 65-66,1490 Lago Mar Dr., Viera, FL 32940, 321-242-2404, �HYPERLINK "mailto:jcrane3@cs.com"�jcrane3@cs.com� ��ERICKSON, Ron & Kathy, DOB 1940, E4, 059, Det 27, MY61-DE62, 17204 E 37th Ter. S. Independence, MO 64055, 816-373-3349, �HYPERLINK "mailto:rke3349@cs.com"�rke3349@cs.com� 

FITTANTE, Tom & Beverly, RA15624089, E4-E5, 988.1662 Tk#4 A/Plt Sgt Det 27, JL61-29JA63, 46398 SR 46, New Waterford, OH 44445, 330-457-2950 

GOODMAN, Jay, DOB: 1952, E4, MP, Det 4, SE72-SE73, 3468 Izy Hill Ln., Finleyville, PA 15332, 724-348-0358, �HYPERLINK "mailto:jaykathy@nb.net"�jaykathy@nb.net�. ��GREEN, Elder & Patricia, DOB 1936, RA13513638, E7, Det 27, 1-15MY61, JN66-OC67 & 4-4, OC67-NO68, 3094 Warren Rd., Indiana, PA 15701, 724-349-7395, �HYPERLINK "mailto:ercgreen@yourinter.net"�ercgreen@yourinter.net� 

HAMILTON, Mark DOB: 1943, E5, 71B, S4, Det 27, JL64-DE66, 5891 Countryview Dr., Hamilton, OH 45011, 513-892-2270, �HYPERLINK "mailto:mhamilton68@fuse.net"�mhamilton68@fuse.net�

HUDSON, Steve & Barbara, DOB: 1943, RA14859450, E3-E5, 31J20, Det 27, AP65-OC66, PO BX 162, McIntosh, FL 32664, 352-591-2579, �HYPERLINK "mailto:sbhudson6@aol.net"�sbhudson6@aol.net� ��HUNT, Carlos & Frankie, DOB 1937, E3-E4, 058, Det 4, MR58-MR59, 10215 Hwy 79E, Henderson, TX 75652, 903-889-2391, �HYPERLINK "mailto:cehunt79@aol.com"�cehunt79@aol.com� ��JONES, Ed & Florence, DOB: 1944, RA18664602, E5, 059, Det 27, OC62-MR65, 30 Woodland Hills Dr., Bismarck, IL 61814, 217-759-7773, �HYPERLINK "mailto:hejones@escocorp.com"�hejones@escocorp.com� 

KEENAN, Frank & Nancy, E5 058 Det 27, AP61-MR62, 30 West Ohio Ave., Long Beach Township, NJ 08008, 609-207-0557, �HYPERLINK "mailto:moonpiex3@att.net"�moonpiex3@att.net� 

�LAMBETH, Hank & Kitty, DOB: 1940, RA14750951, E4, 283.1, Det 4, JN62-63, 1419 Marvin Dr., Vinton, VA 24179, 540-890-4508, �HYPERLINK "mailto:halambeth@cox.net"�halambeth@cox.net� (cable) 

MAU, Norman R., E2-E4, Finance, Det 27, JA65-JN66, 11225 Broad Green Dr., Potomac, MD.20854, 301-983-8469, �HYPERLINK "mailto:maun@hotmail.com"�maun@hotmail.com� & �HYPERLINK "mailto:maun@yahoo.com"�maun@yahoo.com� ��McCLEVISH, Chas Jr E1-E3 RA13772572, E1-E3, 711, S2, Det 27, 63-64, 1908 Harrison Rd., Dundalk, MD 21222, 410-285-1416, �HYPERLINK "mailto:cmcclev@msn.com"�cmcclev@msn.com� ��McCULLOUGH, John & Sue, DOB: 1938, RA15560286, E3-E4, 058, Det 4, 58, 1044 E. Smith Rd., Medina OH 44256 330-722-6490, �HYPERLINK "mailto:john38@zoominternet.net"�john38@zoominternet.net� ��NEARPASS, Bob & Lorraine, E3-E5, MP, Det 27, DE64-DE66, 111 Hope Crossing Rd., Belvidere, NJ 07823, 908-638-7625, �HYPERLINK "mailto:nearpass@accessgate.net"�nearpass@accessgate.net� ��NEILL, Hank & Judy, PVT-2LT, Finance, Det 27, AU62-JA64, 7417 Jenna Rd Springfield, VA 22153, 708-569-5163, �HYPERLINK "mailto:Hneill@erols.com"�Hneill@erols.com� ��NIESET, Clarence & Carolyn, RA15680679 E3 993 Det 4, SE64-OC65, 2237 Morrison St., Fremont, OH 43420, 419-334-2975, �HYPERLINK "mailto:c.nieset@lycos.com"�c.nieset@lycos.com� 

PERON, Jim & Jean, DOB: 1932, RA13496045, E3-SP3, 058, Det 4, 2MY56-DE57, 48 Long Ln., Kirkwood, PA 17536, 717-529-2561, �HYPERLINK "mailto:jpncef@aol.com"�jpncef@aol.com� 

RODRIGUES, Charlie & Patricia, E4, Supply, Det 4, 59-60, 210 Benham Ave., Syracuse, NY 13219, 315-487-1195, �HYPERLINK "mailto:pcrodrigues@webtv.net"�pcrodrigues@webtv.net� ��SCHWARTZ, Fred & Rose, Det 4, 58-60, 321 Fain St., Morganton, GA 30560, 706-374-4302, �HYPERLINK "mailto:roses1939@ellijay.com"�roses1939@ellijay.com� ��SINOR, Walt & Betty, E4, F&AO, Det 27, 62-63, 3049 County Road 239, Valley Head, AL 35989-4721, (256)635-6860, 877-453-5097 (toll free), �HYPERLINK "mailto:walter.sinor@stpaul.com"�walter.sinor@stpaul.com� ��STEFFEN, Arnold & Janet, DOB: 1937, RA16568829, E4, 283, Det 4, JL58-JL59, 1043 Old Humboldt Rd., Jackson, TN 38305, 731-664-5058, �HYPERLINK "mailto:asteffen4@aol.com"�asteffen4@aol.com� ��TAVERNETTI, Dave & Sue, DOB: 1940, 2LT-1LT, Watch Officer TK#4, Det 27, MR62-SE63, 238 Rio Vista Dr., King City, CA 93930, 831-385-4458, �HYPERLINK "mailto:tavernetti@redshift.com"�tavernetti@redshift.com� ��VAN BROCKLIN, Jim & Marcia, DOB: 1929 SP3 (E4) US51337026 Det 4, FE56-SE56, 39 Therin Dr., Hamburg, NY 14705, 716-649-9232, �HYPERLINK "mailto:jandmvanb@adelphia.net"�jandmvanb@adelphia.net� ��VAN ORDER, Roy & Toni, DOB: 1936 E4-E5 283 Det 4, 27SE60-MY61, 8186 Kneeskern Rd., Bridgeport, NY 13030, 315-633-0418, �HYPERLINK "mailto:rvanorder@aol.com"�rvanorder@aol.com� ��WILLINGHAM, Ted & Sue, DOB: 1944, RA18737230 E5 33C (Sugar Tree), Det 27, SE66-JN68, 3 Chestnut St., Easthampton, MA 01027 413-527-9687, �HYPERLINK "mailto:tedw@the-spa.com"�tedw@the-spa.com� ��WYLIE, Jim & Sharon, DOB: 1941 RA13774855 E3-E5 993 Det 4, 64-65, 322 Crossfire Ln., Ligonier, PA 15658, 724-238-6457, no email.��ZIMMERMAN, John & Sherry, DOB: 1941 RA13774858 Det 4, 64-65, (Sherry), RD#4 Latrobe, PA no e-mail

REUNION COMMENTS

ANDERSON, Jerry, E3-E4, 341.10-Teletype repair, Det 27, JL56-JN58, (Sally), 5209, Lindermann Ave., Racine, WI 53406, 262-634-8509, �HYPERLINK "mailto:jsa@wi.net"�jsa@wi.net� - My wife Sally and I had a wonderful time talking with every one Friday night and more than enjoyed the slides everyone put up on the screen. The dinner was very good with its wide assortment of entries, and the Prime Rib was very tender. Sally especially liked the stories Saturday night and it was a shame that due to an intestinal disorder we had to leave abruptly. We are looking forward to Huntsville 2004! Jerry Anderson- Det 27 Jul56 to Jun58 

ANTONELLO, Tony, DOB 1937, RA13576417, E6-E7, 059/05K, Det-27, Jul 65-Feb 68, & E7 Det-4, Sep69-Sep70, (Val), 12257 Wye Oak Commons Circle, Burke, VA 22015, 703-239-1739, �HYPERLINK "mailto:tonyvalanton@aol.com"�tonyvalanton@aol.com�. - Hi Elder: 

ASA Alumni and Annual Picnic -- While at the Seven Springs reunion I was telling some of the guys about the Annual ASA picnic at Blobs Park, Jessup, MD. During our discussion, the question came up about how to join the Alumni Association and to receive a copy of the news letter (The USASA National Capital Area Alumni News). I thought it would be good to send you the POC's address so that you could get the word out to the whole group via the next DOOL. So - here it is: 

Len Fischer 

PO Box 234 

Occoquan, VA 22125 (Phone: 703-494-8835) 

There are no dues required, However, almost every one sends a few bucks to help out with the cost of stamps for the newsletter and a copy of the Alumni Roster. 

Reunion in Melbourne, FL. -- One of the guys (Steve Hudson, I believe) was interested in obtaining information on ASA Reunions projected for the Melbourne, FL area. One that is mentioned in the ASA Alumni News is The ASA Alpiners Reunion Group which is planning on meeting in Melbourne, FL 20-23 May 2004. The POC is Ralph R. Thadeus, 107 West Pine Place, St. Louis, MO 63108-2111 (Phone: 314-367-9577). 

ASA Challenge Coins -- I was also asked where I got my ASA Challenge Coin: Vern Greunke, PO Box 347, Cedar Bluffs, NE 68015-0347. He sells them for $11.00 each. His email address is (�HYPERLINK "mailto:vgrunke@juno.com"�vgrunke@juno.com�. 

ASA Caps -- Quite a few asked where I got my black ASA Cap. I got it from Roy Gettz (Chairman & coordinator of the ASA Chitose Reunion Group). He may be willing to respond to requests for hats from members of other ASA reunion groups. I don't remember exactly how much they cost but it was reasonable. Roy can be contacted at �HYPERLINK "mailto:Chitose1@prodigy.net"�Chitose1@prodigy.net� or 3091 Blackbird Ct, Melbourne, FL 32935 (phone: 321-259-7039). 

On 16 September 2003, Val and I are going to San Diego, CA. to attend the ASA Chitose Reunion. I hear San Diego is very nice this time of year so we are looking forward to the trip and seeing old friends. 

That's it for now, take care and KTF. - Tony. 

BALDERSON, Eric, 2LT-1LT, Fin O., Det 27, 62-63, (Ramona), 36 Florie Farm Rd., Mendham, NJ 07945, 973-543-2093, �HYPERLINK "mailto:ericramona@aol.com"�ericramona@aol.com� - Elder, Ramona and I thank you once again for another job well done. Seven Springs was great choice; good food and lots of things to see and do. Got to meet more people in the larger and nicer space we had this time. Especially nice to see the turnout from Finance. We were such a small activity compared to OPNS you think what are the chances so many people will show up. We are already looking forward to the 2004 reunion at Huntsville, Alabama.�Thanks again, Eric and Ramona Balderson�PS Reference DOOL #129: Major John Conboy was the post engineer while I was at Det 27. There was also a Major Edward Tucker who was a special projects engineering officer. Captain Clinton Newingham was assigned as Controller for a short time after Major Jack Underwood and before Lt John Ruszkiewicz. Newingham had some major health concerns which the Det 30 hospital would not take responsibility for and he was only there for a few months before being shipped home. 

BERLIN, Franz, DOB: 1939, RA17534092, E5, 98J, Det 4, 4-1 & 4-4, 62, (Peg), 300 Arundel Beach Rd., Saverna Park, MD 21146, 410-544-4833, �HYPERLINK "mailto:warbi@mailstation.com"�warbi@mailstation.com� Howdy!! I had an excellent time at the 7 Springs ASA Turkey reunion. My only comment is : I would liked to have had the schedule of events a little earlier so that I could have been there earlier on Friday. My car behaved itself all the way home. The 7 Springs shop checked it over good and replaced a hose and the resrouver. One additional comment: Has the idea of shifting the interval of the reunion to every other year been looked at?? By the way my computer does NOT like the small disk!!! If you have a full size one let me know. Thanks again FRANZ (;~) 

CARRICK, Ernie, DOB: 1936, RA25358534, E3-E4, Personnel, Det 4, NO57-OC58, (Betty), 6111 Fairfield Dr., Huntsville, AL 35811, 256-852- 6180, �HYPERLINK "mailto:eecarrick@hotmail.com"�eecarrick@hotmail.com� - Elder - Attached is my feable effort to provide you so input on the reunion. Over all the reuion was very enjoyable for both �Betty and myself. It was great to get to meet men that had served with me and to meet new friend. I hit the road running when I returned. Walter Sinor and I must decide in the next few days when next years reunion will be . SUBJECT: TURKEY REUNION AFTER REPORT 

First, Betty and I want to express our deepest gratitude to you and Patty for making our trip so interesting. As this was our first reunion, we did not know exactly what to expect. But, we were very impressed with the organization that you have put together and the quality of information that you have made available to everyone. Thanks again, for everything. I know that a lot of hard work went into having a successful meeting. I guess that I am about to find out just how much will be required, but I am up to the task. 

When we arrived on Thursday, we did not have any information or schedule as to what was taking place and when. We continued to check the Hospitality Room but did not find anyone or any information. 

In general, the reunion was excellent. The hotel was excellent, great facility with all the various activities to participate in. 

There probably should be some method of knowing when the people arrive so people can meet before the last night of the reunion. We saw people at the dinner that we had seen walking around in the hotel on Friday and Saturday and had no idea they were with the ASA reunion. 

Several couples suggested that we look into providing guided bus tours on Friday and Saturday to interesting places around the area (Space and Rocket Center in Huntsville, Jack Daniel’s Distillery in Lynchburg, TN, etc). I/we will look into these option and more. 

Having everyone get up and tell about their tour of duty in Turkey and elsewhere was very interesting to me, as I had not heard them before. Several people came up to me and asked that we look into some other format for our next reunion as it takes lots of time and most of the attendees hear the same thing over and over again.

ERICKSON, Ron, DOB 1940, E4, 059, Det 27, MY61-DE62, (Kathy), 17204 E 37th Terrace, Independence, MO 64055, 816-373-3349, �HYPERLINK "mailto:rke3349@cs.com"�rke3349@cs.com�. [edited] The 2003 reunion - Here I sit in the ASA Turkey hospitality room on the 10th floor overlooking the ski slopes at the 7 Springs Mountain Resort in southwest Pennsylvania. Very glad Kathy and I were able to make the 2003 event. Put on real good and know it must be a lot of hours on PC to put it all together. Everyone appreciated it. As for adding to my BIO - The 1961 and 1962 years at Det 27 were filled with good friends, lots of beer, drunk donkeys, bets on bitch dogs in heat at the NCO Club. Horse races in Ankara. Good times off base in shared apartments with 5 or 6 from different tricks to share in the rent expense. Dancers and pool tables in the club at Manzarali. The long ride by bus before the paved road. Belly dancers in Ankara bars, shops selling brass and silver items. The neat tasting ice cream cones at the park. The horns on cars and buses always honking. Good USAF hops to/from Athens. Truck camping trips to Gorme valley and the trick flag football teams. Don't forget getting buzzed occassionally by a Russian MIG or two and they would even wave at us. After 30 years working on Allis Chalmers - I am doing some part time work and we plan to take a few little one week trips, here and there, across the USA in our conversion van. Hoping to see some of my old Manzarali friends like Harold Probert. Mike Comroe and I relived some of our Det 27 days at 7 Springs. Thanks again. Ron Erickson. 

GOODMAN, Jay DOB: 1952, E4, MP, Det 4, SE72-SE73, (Kathy), 3468 Izy Hill Ln., Finleyville, PA 15332, 724-348-0358, �HYPERLINK "mailto:jaykathy@adelphia.net"�jaykathy@adelphia.net�. - Jay informs that he enjoyed the ASA Turkey reunion 

at 7 Springs and talks of organizing a trip back to Turkey once he retires as a firefighter in Pittsburgh. 

Jay brought a bottle of RAKI to the reunion and most everyone took a taste. Some more than others. 

KEENAN, Frank & Nancy, E5 058 Det 27, AP61-MR62, 30 West Ohio Ave., Long Beach Township, NJ 08008, 609-207-0557, �HYPERLINK "mailto:moonpiex3@att.net"�moonpiex3@att.net� - Just a note to say how much I enjoyed the 2003 ASA Turkey reunion at 7 Springs even though there was not another gentleman there from my era, '61-'62. It was a pleasure meeting other ASA'ers who had served in Turkey. Everybody was so courteous and friendly. This was my first reunion and I compliment Elder on a GREAT job. I do look forward to next year in Huntsville, Alabama - God willing! Thanks again, Frank Keenan 

LAMBETH, Henry, (Hank), DOB: 1940, RA14750951, E4, 283.10, Det 4, JN62-63, (Kitty), 1419 Marvin Dr., Vinton, VA 24179, 540-890-4508, �HYPERLINK "mailto:halambeth@cox.net"�halambeth@cox.net� (cable) gH, Kitty and I finally got back home on Thursday evening. Stopped in Pittsburgh to visit with her cousin and perhaps a final visit with her 84 year old aunt. Also spent a day and a half in Gettysburg and picked up a new customer for our business. I may have seen it rain as hard in a Summer thunder burst, but I have never seen it rain that hard for such an extended period of time as we experienced Monday evening just after we left the PA Turnpike to make the run over to Hwy. 15. The heavens absolutely opened up on us for about 30-45 minutes. Amazing! 

Feedback On The Reunion: 

We both enjoyed ourselves very much. The service and food at Seven Springs were great! Being afflicted with peripheral neuropathy myself, and Kitty having joint problems too, the walking and stair climbing was a bit of a burden, but I have to admit that I am probably lucky that I can still walk in the first place. Other than the climbing and walking, we had no problem with the facilities. You made an excellent choice. The get-togethers were great. I enjoyed the discussions very much, especially learning about the activities at Det. 27. Meeting and talking with those who came before and the ones who later served at Sinop was my best experience. It sort of gives some continuity to my Sinop experience. I just hope that eventually I will be able to converse with someone who had experience on Project Moorhead either before or after my 10 plus or minus months with the operation. I think that some of the women in the crowd may have gotten a bit bored with the "war story" discussions, but; nobody was forced to stay and listen. I don't know how one would be able to better reminisce than to do it the way you did. After all what is a "reunion" good for if not to reminisce? Maybe some activities for the girls who don't want to hear the fat being chewed or just plain out-and-out announce that nobody is going to be offended if they want to take off and go shopping or the like. As for me, I ain't gett'in any younger and I sure can't play golf or tennis so B.S. sessions are good for me. I certainly hope that we will be able to make the Huntsville reunion in 2004. I've never been to Huntsville and I sure would like to take a look-see at what old Verner VonBraun was up to back during the "Space-Race" days. I'm sure that Ernie Carrick will do a good job of it and God willing, I'll be there for the confabulation! Finally; gH, I would like to again express my sincere thanks for all of the time and effort you and Patty have willingly given in order to promote this association. Each and every one of us are joined to the others by the common thread of a shared life experience that others who were not directly involved may find hard to understand. If I may, I would borrow a recent, popular appellation and say that we are indeed a "BAND OF BROTHERS". Thank you both for all that you have done and all that you will yet do for us. Kitty and I do have a small "Mom-and-Pop" business to run and she does have a "real job", but I will be willing to pitch in and help in any way that my time and resources will allow. Best regards, 

Henry (Hank) & Kitty Lambeth 

McCULLOUGH, John T DOB: 1938 RA15560286 E3-E4 058 Det 4, 58, (Sue),1044 E. Smith Rd., Medina OH 44256 330-722-6490, �HYPERLINK "mailto:john38@zoominternet.net"�john38@zoominternet.net�. - Elder, Sue and I would like to thank you for all your hard work in arranging the 2003 reunion.This was our first and we really enjoyed getting together with fellow ASA'ers. I personally enjoyed my time (although limited) spent with Carlos and Frankie Hunt. We were in Sinop at the same time,1958. Although we had never met we had a lot of common subjects to talk about. I have especially enjoyed the 2003 ASA Turkey Memory Mini CD. In fact I located a fellow ditty bopper who my wife and I spent a lot of good times with in 1957 at Vint Hill Farms Station,Vergil and Lois Rearick.Vergil made a career of the Army and then gave the government another 20 years with NSA. We hope to get together soon. Elder...Vergil mentioned that he is going on a hunting trip within 10 miles of your home. The Rearicks were at the Ft.Devens reunion a couple of years ago. We also would like to comment on Seven Springs Resort. What a terrific place. Never been there before and would like to go back again. During our limited time there we had a nice guided tour on Saturday before dinner. Also a history lesson about the founding family Adolph and Helen(damn I can't remember the last name). The tour lasted an hour and we enjoyed it immensely. Once again, thanks for putting it all together. Best Regards, John & Sue McCullough

NEARPASS, Bob, E3-E5, MP, Det 27, DE64-DE66, (Lorraine), 111 Hope Crossing Rd., Belvidere, NJ 07823, 908-638-7625, �HYPERLINK "mailto:nearpass@accessgate.net"�nearpass@accessgate.net�. First, great directions back to New Jersey via 219N, 22E, 220N and I-80E - as you promised a much nicer ride, the roadway was much better too. Great organization. Too much to see, we should have allowed more time for sight seeing instead of golfing one of the days. Missed seeing some of the people who attended the first two. For Consideration: Have the first time attendees speak then ask for volunteers or select name by random drawing or selection process. Would have given these to you at breakfast, but we didn't see you. Must have been taking a well deserved rest. Best to you.

SCHWARTZ, Fred, DOB 1939, RA17523856, E3, 550, Supply Handler, Det 4 NO59-DE60, (Rose), 321 Fain St., Morganton, GA 30560, 706-374-4302, �HYPERLINK "mailto:roses1939@ellijay.com"�roses1939@ellijay.com� - Merhaba Elder, Just a note to say how much we enjoyed the Reunion at Seven Springs. It was our first time and we are looking forward to next year in Huntsville, AL. The accommodations were very nice but I will say that I wish it had been a little more handicap friendly as the amount of walking and stairs to where ever you wanted to go were a little much for anyone who had trouble walking. The food was excellent and the variety of restaurants made it easy to accommodate and individuals style of eating. Elder we especially want to send our THANKS your way for all the hard work and time that you put into organizing and putting everything together so well. Not to leave out Patty as I am sure that she put as much time and energy into the planning and executing of the Reunion as you did. We do feel that it should be on a voluntary basis that a person gets up to relate his experiences as not every one feels comfortable speaking in public. After having such a wonderful time at the Seven Springs reunion we are doubly sorry that we had not been able to attend the first and second get together. Rose is especially sorry about not knowing of the reunion at Devens as it would have given her the opportunity to visit all her relatives in Lowell, MA. Sincerely, Fred & Rose Schwartz 

RODRIGUES, Charlie E4 Supply Det 4, 59-60, (Pat), 210 Benham Ave., Syracuse, NY 13219, 315-487-1195, �HYPERLINK "mailto:pcrodrigues@webtv.net"�pcrodrigues@webtv.net� - Elder.....Many thanks for all your efforts in putting Seven Springs�reunion together! Pat and I had a great time, meeting and greeting. Glad to hear you're getting a break next year. You know the old story, "Even a train stops once in a while".

SINOR, Walt, E4, F&AO, Det 27, 62-63, (Betty), 3049 County Road 239, Valley Head, AL 35989-4721, (256)635-6860, 877-453-5097 (toll free), �HYPERLINK "mailto:walter.sinor@stpaul.com"�walter.sinor@stpaul.com� Just returned from my second ASA Turkey Reunion which was held at Seven Springs Mountain Resort near Champion, PA. As with the last reunion in Hershey, PA. Elder Green did an outstanding job in organizing the reunion and picking the location for the reunion. Although I only knew one individual at the first reunion, (Eric Balderson) who was "our boss", I have truly enjoyed getting to meet so many fine people who served either before, during, or after I left Turkey. As my wife observed "all of these individuals have continued to grow intellectually". Ernie Carrick has volunteered to organize the reunion in 2004 and it will probably be a fall event. Since Ernie is from Huntsville, AL., the location of the 2004 reunion will be in Huntsville. I would like to encourage you make plans to attend in 2004 since it will be a much closer venue and more centrally located in the U.S.A. I certainly would like to see you again after all of these years. Best Regards, Walt Sinor 

VAN ORDER, Roy DOB: 1936, E4-E5, 283, Det 4, 27SE60-MY61, (Toni), 8186 Kneeskern Rd., Bridgeport, NY 13030, 315-633-0418, �HYPERLINK "mailto:rvanorder@aol.com"�rvanorder@aol.com� and �HYPERLINK "mailto:roy.p.vanorder@lmco.com"�roy.p.vanorder@lmco.com� Elder, Thanks for putting on the reunion, I can see it was one heck of an effort, as is the collection of BIO's. Although I missed a lot due to some health issues, it was great to meet some of the guys and swap ole war stories...even ran into an ole 283... I have an advance case of COPD which restricts my breathing, making it difficult to do the simplest tasks that require any exertion such as stair climbing, walking uphill, or distances. I sort of pushed it a bit on Friday so Saturday afternoon I was toast. I guess I will never learn. Anyhow, just wanted to take this time to say thanks. I will keep in touch, and hopefully get some of my pictures scanned for all to see. Luckily I have a job that requires me to sit on my butt most of the time. Although on occasion I have to crawl around a few radars. Not easily anymore HAHAHAH.. Take care. 

Roy l L.P. Van Order, Ph.D., Lockheed Martin MS2-Syracuse, P.O Box 4840 EP5-118 MD-08�Syracuse, NY 13221-4840, Phone: (315) 456-1979, Fax: (315) 456-0395 �e-mail: �HYPERLINK "mailto:roy.p.vanorder@lmco.com"�roy.p.vanorder@lmco.com� Age is a very high price to pay for maturity 

MAIL CALL 

CARRICK, Ernie DOB: 15AP36, RA25358534, E3-E4, Personnel, Det 4, NO57-OC58 6111 Fairfield Dr., Huntsville, AL 35811, 256-852- 6180, �HYPERLINK "mailto:eecarrick@hotmail.com"��HYPERLINK "mailto:eecarrick@hotmail.com"�eecarrick@hotmail.com� 

Spouse: Betty 

I am a native of Tracy City, Tennessee. 

I started my active Army - ASA career at Fort Chaffee, Arkansas in July 1956. After basic training I was assigned to Company A, First Student Battalion, ASA Troop Command, ASA Training Center, Fort Devens, Massachusetts. Because I could type 60-70 words a minute, powers to be decided I was 058 material. Needless to say you cannot count dots and dashes, fast. I was also a prison chaser at the local stockade. Guess I got that job because my records showed that I was from Tennessee and I could shoot straight. In January 1957 I was transferred to Arlington Hall Station (AHS) as a 716 personnel specialist. I worked in Top Secret Control Division in "A" Building. In August I was alerted for overseas duty and transferred to Det 4 Sinop, Turkey. I departed the states in October and arrived at Det 4-1 in early November 1957. At Det 4 I was a 716 personnel specialist handling all records of personnel assigned during Nov 57 – Sep 58… Since November was not an ideal flying month for light aircraft (L19 Birddog and the L-20 Beaver, pilot was Captain Dow), I was afforded the opportunity to travel by truck to "The Hill". It was a very long trip, since we had to go through Samsun over some of the most scenic country in Turkey. Best I can remember SFC Frank N. Barkley (now deceased) and I was the only two on this trip other than the drivers. We arrived on the "The Hill" late in the evening hungry, cold, dusty and tired. Our first meal late at night was Spam, and many more of the same, and we had to pay for it. The cooks tried to fix Spam any way they could, fry, bake, burn and boil. We had Spam and hotdogs for several months because that was all the commisary in Ankara would sell to us at that time. "The Hill" at that time was not well prepared or organized in my initial assessment that night. I remember coming through the gate and it had one Turkish guard who was half asleep and wanted handouts. At night I could only see shadows of very few building and of course the James Ways. My first night in a James Way, I was introduced to being cold on one side and hot on the other, as we slept around the small stove in the middle of the room. We all slept soundly, but were up very early as work started just as soon as you arrived. 

MY GRAND TOUR OF SINOP 

The next morning SFC E6 Frank N. Barkley [See TAPS entry] and I got the grand tour of Det 4 by the Commander Major William Clark, SigC and Deputy Captain Peters, SigC. "The Hill" at that time consisted of Headquarters Building (CO’s office, personnel, mailroom, classified control) and immediately adjacent was the operation building and the antenna field. As you walked toward the southeast you passed the motor pool on the right, the power generator building, radio station and dispensary. Continued on down the hill you came to the mess hall. The barbershop, shoe shine parlor and EM showers were at the base of water tank hill with steps leading up to the water purification area. South side of the hill was the officers quarters, NCO quarters and the club. At that time all the lower EM slept in the James Ways. Oh! Don’t forget the little screened in house with the pee pipe driven in the ground and a funnel so you could hit it or miss it depending on time spent at the club or the wind direction. Outhouses were 3 and 4 holes. Us southern boys were familiar to them, but our northern friends were not. As one fellow member most adequately said "sit, shit, get". 

I WORKED IN PERSONNEL 

I was assigned to the personnel section. SSG James Ownby was the Personnel Sgt. Bruce Branch and I was the only personnel assigned. We had 40-50 records at any given time until 1958. SP4 Ruben was the mail clerk. Ruben was Jewish so he stayed close to the office. At Christmas he worked so that all of us Christian boys could have the day off. Jim Boyte was also assigned to the Headquarters unit. SP4 Richard Riedy was the translator. Later in 1958 Harold (Willie) Mays, Kenton Shipley, Jim Gudenburr and Richards arrived to further staff the Headquarters and Personnel. We also did morning reports, worked in the motor pool, drove trucks to and from the river with water and, spent time at the club every night. 

THE WEATHER AT SINOP

I noticed, reading other reports, not much was mention about the weather other than to say it was miserable most of the time. The wind blew almost constantly and so hard that several 3 and 4 holes bit the dust. When it rained, mud was "A Hole" deep and was like glue. In December 1957 or January 1958 it snowed.

THE SINOP CHAPEL AND JIM BOYTE

When Jim Boyte got to the "The Hill" he found out that we did not have a chapel. Immediately, he wanted to build one, but as you can imagine us being in a Muslim country, a Christian chapel was out of the question or so everyone thought. Jim would not take no for an answer and began getting help to get the chapel authorized from the Turkish Government and the US Military. Hook or Crook, Jim got it accomplished. Work began in the summer of 1958. Nearly all of the men helped build the foundation and donated money to purchase the material and pay the Turkish Labors. I remember Jim would not tell the Turks what they were building, afraid they would stop work on the building. Jim Boyte was a bright yound man.

DOUG ELAM 

I was very sorry to hear about the death of Doug Elam. Doug and I worked for the same company several years ago and I last saw him in 1990 here in Huntsville. He was a good man. 

THE USAF HOSPITAL IN ANKARA

In February 1958 I was having trouble with my right leg. Sgt "Doc" Stoddard had me sent to the Air Force hospital in Ankara. There, they decided I need surgery so it was performed. They stripped the veins from by lower right leg. The hospital food was great. But just so that I would not get too accustom to good food, the boys in Ankara brought me a SPAM sandwich. There was a contractor in the hospital at the same time, and I remember that his crew smuggled a bottle of wine into the room. We all had a glass. Other than having to get up every day and clean and make your own bed, it was pretty nice. But all good times must come to an end and I soon found my way back to Sinop, this time I flew. 

THE GIMP JAMESWAY

Everyone was doing their assigned jobs and other duties as well, if you get my drift. When all of this was happening, it was during the buildup of the Lebanon crises. Construction was fast and furious. "The Hill" was about to undergo a major overhaul of building, facilities and personnel. People began arriving so fast we did not have places for them to sleep. James Ways was extremely full. Construction was begun on new barracks. The first building was named in honor of our trusty mascot dog "GIMP". The building became "Gimp Hall". Most of the support personnel moved into this building. 

FIRST SERGEANTS & SERGEANTS ON THE 'HILL' 57-58

Not much has been said about First Sergeants on "The Hill". I remember three. The first was SFC Frank Johnson, who only lasted a short time, before he was transferred to the ASA detachment in Ankara. The next was SFC Norman. He was hell on wheels. We despised this man. He was always causing trouble with the personnel, so we thought. He was always on SSG Jim Ownby for one thing or another. No one could please him or do enough for him. SSG Ownby departed the hill and was transferred to Arlington Hall Station, Enlisted Personnel Section. SFC Norman was from the Fort Devens area and wanted to go back. SSG Ownby assigned him to Camp Walters, Texas and would have sent him to parts unknown. SFC Norman’s records were mailed all over the Pacific before they eventually got back to Camp Walters several months later. My next and last 1st Sgt. was SFC "Fat" Fred Burnett. He was a giant of a persons, wore two 55" web belts sewed together. When they flew SFC Burnette to the Hill they removed the seats and strapped him in just like cargo. Our new Commander was Major Leon F. Ladd, SigC. When these two walked around the hill it was like "Mutt and Jeff", one tall and slender and one overweight. I can still see Major Ladd with his shoulder under the 1st Sgt. tail helping him over retaining walls near "Gimp" hall.

OFFICERS AT SINOP DURING MY TOUR

The CO was Maj William Clark, SigC, and the XO was Captain ? Peters. Maj Leon F. Ladd, SigC, replaced Clark as the CO. 1LT Pasaroni (sp?), Operations Officer,1956-1957; CW4 S.C.Whitehead (Charlie), AGC, Asst. Adjutant, Personnel Officer – 1958-1959; Captain Dow, Pilot 1957-1959 (Ankara); 

SINOP VETERAN'S THAT ERNIE CARRICK REMEMBERS

I still remember a lot of vet's who were at Sinop. One was Tom Abrials who was a cook at Ft Devens in 1956 or 57 and was a driver at Det 4. I still have the Thanksgiving menu that has Pvt Thomas E. Abrials name on it. Another was Jack Dunlap who turned into a spy for the Soviet Union. Once he was caught - I and any others who knew him - were interogated in an attempt to discover more info about that traitor. Others are: SFC Robbie Roberson, Personnel Sgt when I departed in 1958; – Standish, Michigan- 1957-1958; SP4 Bruce Branch, personnel specialist, 1957-1958; SP4 Rueben, mail clerk, 1957-1958; SGT Stoddard, Medical 1957-1958; SP4 Tom Abrials, Cook-Motor Pool – 1957-1958; SP4 Hanie (sp), Motor Pool/Driver,1957-1958; SP4 Marconni (sp) Motor Pool/driver – 1957-1958; SP4 Richard Riedy, Translator – 1957-1958; SP4 Wayne Buehler, SP4 Earl "Ghost" Norris – 1958-1959; SP5 Terrell Reach, P.O. BOX 406, West Blockton, AL 35184 1958-1959; SP4 James Gudenburr(g) (sp), Personnel – 1958-1959; SP4 Eisenhoffer (sp), Driver/Motor Pool – 1957-1958; SP5 Alvin Arden, Personnel, 1958-1959 – Lenor City, TN; SGT James Forbus, Alabama 1958-1959; SP4 Stuart Hammett 1958-1959; SP4 Kenton W. Shipley, from Stockton, CA, Personnel – 1958-1959; SP4 Harold (Willie) Mays, Personnel – 1958-1959, 108 Austin Avenue, Beckley, WV 25801, 304-253-7789; SP4 Dwight Jenkins, Philadelphia, Mississippi, Operations – 1958-1959; SP4 Henry Heck, Operations, Trout Run, PA – 1958-1959; SP Magdish (sp) 1958-1959; SP Brock, 1958-1959; SP Breem, 1958-1959; SP Boyle, 1958-1959; SFC Van Pelt, 1957-1958; SP Norden, 1958-1959; SP King, 1958-1959; SP Smith, 1958-1959; SP Richards, 1958-1959; PFC Thomas, 1958-1959; SSG Jack Dunlap, Generator/Power/Motor Pool – 1958-1959.

I was discharged from the Army on 16 July 1959 and returned to my former job in civilian life with Dixie Mercerizing Company in Chattanooga, Tennessee. Work was terrible and pay was very low, so with a new son, Danny, my wife Betty and I decided to re-enlist in the Army. I re-enlisted on my 89th day as a 'civilian' so I did not loose any rank. I had to go back through the ASA induction station at Fort Jackson, SC. I had re-enlisted for my old duty station at AHS. I had talked to my Sinop friend SSG Jim Ownsby at AHS who was in the enlisted assignment section and he had issued orders for me to return to AHS to work for him and Captain Hickey. But, I had to retake all the battery of tests over and on the RC test which I almost max, the ASA representative changed my order and reassigned me to Fort Devens for RC school. I tried every way to convince him that I had re-enlisted for AHS and that I was going there. I called Jim Ownsby and he said don’t fight the system and come on to AHS and he would change the orders. I arrived at AHS in early November 1959. Sure enough, my orders were changed and I was assigned to ASA Enlisted Assignment Section. My first task was to reassign the ASA representative from Fort Jackson to another Army assignment where he could get things right. I stayed at AHS until January 1961 where I was reassigned to Fort Gordon, GA to attend MOS 314 (31J) Teletypewriter Course for 6 months. Upon completion of this course, SP5 John H. Aug, RA12547089 and I were assigned to the ASA Modified Teletypewriter Course for 6 weeks. John and I were sent to attend the Teletype Corporation, 210 North Wells Street, Chicago, IL, as ASA was modernizing their teletypewriters. I was assigned to USASA Headquarters in Frankfurt, Germany and SP5 Aug to the Berlin Detachment. We arrived in Europe in November 1961. I was assigned to Headquarters and Service Company, HQ USASA Europe. I found out that John and I was in great demand since we were the only two in ASA Europe that had been factory trained. I was a frequent visitor to Berlin and to England, on help me tours and inspector, for US Army Europe. On 15 November 1963 we became USASA Communication Unit. We had our own CO, 1st Sgt., Field First, Supply Sgt., the works. We all found that we were going to do other jobs that we were not formally doing. Parades, what the hell was that, Change of Command ceremonies…. we found that there really was an Army. I was promoted to SSG E-6. I departed ASA Europe and ASA in 24 September 1964.

I was reassigned to Electronic Radio Laboratory, Fort Monmouth, NJ. On 15 Oct 1965 I was assigned to US Army Southeastern Signal School, Fort Gordon, GA for the Army Area Communication Chief School. I graduated March 1966 and was reassigned to 14th Light Equipment Maintenance Company, 73rd Signal at Fort Bragg, NC. I was detached from the 14th and assigned to the XVIII Airborne Corps CMMI Team as chief signal inspector. I was then (same year 1966) assigned to Defense Intelligence Agency, Defense Attaché Training School in Washington, DC. I graduated in Oct 1966 and was assigned to the USDAO Seoul, Korea. I was with the DAO from Nov 1966 to Aug 1969. On 16 Aug 1968 I was promoted to SP7. I reported to the 5th Army NCO Academy at Fort Riley, KA on 4 Oct 1969. After completion of school and on 7 Nov 1969I was transferred to the 1st Signal Bde, Long Binh, Vietnam. I was then assigned to the US Army Automatic Data Message Switching Center, Nha Trang. As the job I was assigned too had been abolished for over a year, I was re-assigned to USASTRATCOM Regional Communication Group, 1st Signal at Saigon, Vietnam. I completed my tour and returned to Washington, DC on 15 November 1970. I was assigned to the US Army Attaché assignment section within Assistant Chief of Staff for Intelligence, Department of the Army. On 18 January 1971 I was promoted to Warrant Officer 1. I attended the US Defense Attaché Officers Training Course and was assigned as the Operation Coordinator to the USADO Tehran, Iran from Aug 71 – Aug 74. I was transferred to the Hoffman Building in Alexandria VA. I was then transferred to US Army Intelligence School, Fort Huachuca, AZ to attend the Counterintelligence Officer Course. After completion, I was assigned to the 902nd Military Intelligence Office, Redstone Arsenal, AL. I made the Army a career and retired on 31 December 1976 as a CW2. Nine of the 20 years was in the ASA. I enjoyed my time on the 'HILL'.

Since my retirement, I have worked in the private sector. I worked as the loss prevention manager for JC Penney Co, Huntsville, AL for 4 years. I returned to college and graduated from Athens State College, Athens, AL 1982. I work for SCI Systems as a Logistics Analyst until 1983. I accepted a job with Analytics, Inc., Willow Grove, PA to be the Logistics Manager in Huntsville. They closed their office in 1985 here in Huntsville. I worked for myself as a consultant and supported several companies that had government contracts. I accepted employment with Coleman Research, Corp, providing support for the Patriot Project Office. I then worked for SAIC performing MANPRINT and Logistics for the early Forward Air Defense Systems. I then went to work for Quality Research Corp, who had a contract with the Battlespace Battle Lab at Fort Benning, GA. I became the Logistics and Material Manager. I really enjoyed working with the troops again at Benning. We tested all the new equipment and weapons that are now in use and was used extensively in Iraq. We tested lethal and non-lethal ammunitions, night vision goggles, laser and thermal sights, big bore single shot 50 cal weapons, and all the new NBC protection gear and many more that are not yet fielded. I retired on 1 Jan 2001 officially, but the Battlelab retained me to work for them in Huntsville part time. I interfaced with Redstone Arsenal projects such as Unmanned Ground Vehicle, Unmanned Guided Air Platforms, LOSAT, and visited Defense Reutilization Office around the country. I am now fully retired. 

PS: I AM PUTTING TOGETHER A TALKING PAPER ON SINOP AND WHAT I CAN AND HAVE TO SHARE WITH EVERONE IN THE NEAR FUTURE. SEVERAL OF THE OLD GUYS ARE AROUND HERE IN ALABAMA AND I'VE TALKED TO HAROLD (WILLIE) MAYS. HE LIVES IN BECKLEY, WV. HE IS GETTING HIS INFO TOGETHER AND WE WILL COOPERATE WITH EACH OTHER ON THE FINAL PRODUCT. IT WILL HAVE PHOTOS OF THE "HILL" IN LATER 1957 TO SEP 1958. 

CHILCOTE, Robert (Bob), Det 4, ?-?, �HYPERLINK "mailto:wa4flr@errl.net"�wa4flr@errl.net�. - Please I would like to get the Sinop Newsletter. Thanks, Bob. - My address: �HYPERLINK "mailto:WA4FLR@ARRL.NET"�WA4FLR@ARRL.NET� 

DADE, Bob, Tk#1, 058, Det 27, NO62-MR64, (Beckie), 2116 Cypress St., Kingsport, TN 37664, 423-247-3953, �HYPERLINK "mailto:bbdade2@aol.com"�bbdade2@aol.com� - Please note our email change. 

DAVIDGE, Gordon F., RA16654687, E4, Det 27, NO60-NO62, 10915 E. Goodall Rd., Lot 460, Durand, MI 48429, 810-621-5296 and 4236 Avanti Cir., New Port Richey, FL 34655, 727-375-5402, �HYPERLINK "mailto:pgdavidge@att.net"�pgdavidge@att.net� per UO #10 dtd 26MR62. It's great that your organization exists!!! I can help with 3 of your unfound vets. Ray Bussy is from the Cape May NJ area. Ted Garneau was from the Kalmazoo, Mi area, and Mike Spitzer from Ann Arbor Mi area. I wish I knew more, but its a lead. Thx again. Gordie 

GOODMAN, Jay DOB: 1952, E4, MP, Det 4, SE72-SE73, (Kathy), 3468 Izy Hill Ln., Finleyville, PA 15332, 724-348-0358, �HYPERLINK "mailto:jaykathy@adelphia.net"�jaykathy@adelphia.net� - Hi everyone! Please note our new e-mail address �HYPERLINK "mailto:jaykathy@adelphia.net"�jaykathy@adelphia.net� Thanks, Jay & Kathy 

HARTRANFT, Bill E3-E5 058 Det 27, 18OC62-27JL64, (Sheila), 69 Manor Ave., Oaklyn, NJ 08107, 856-858-6756, �HYPERLINK "mailto:wdhartranft1@comcast.net"�wdhartranft1@comcast.net�. - Anybody know where James A. Mabry got to? He was my roomie on Trick 1 (058) in 1963'/64. He was quite a character, from Oklahoma....worked for awhile for the Telephone Co as a coin box snatcher....haven't heard from him in about 25 years. Other roomies of mine at Det 27 were Vern Negus (alive and living life), James Michael Horan (now deceased), Dick Selby (now deceased) and a fellow by the name of Bobby Durr (quiet as a church mouse and was only in rm 130 a short time). Anybody hear from Bouncing Billy Bailiff? I remember we put sheep shit in his tobacco pouch.....and he lit up in the Ops building, damn near killed us all. We did other things to torment him but I'll not go into them here. How about Walt Dowdy, quiet muscular guy who didn't like to have his head (very short hair) rubbed. Found that out, much to my surprise one day. Treat yourself to something nice today. Bill Hartranft 

HASSETT, Joe, DOB: 1941, 058, E4, Det 4, SE60-SE61, (Joy), 2701 Burlington Dr., Ashtabula OH 44004, 440-964-3044, �HYPERLINK "mailto:jjhassett@alltel.net"�jjhassett@alltel.net�. - WOULD BE VERY INTERESTED IN THE MEMORY BOOK MINI-DISK. I HAVE BEEN FOLLOWING THE LETTERS FROM THE GUYS WITH GREAT 

INTEREST AND GETTING A FEW HA. HA. HA. FROM SOME OF THEM. I FEEL AS SOME OF THE OLD MINDS FORGOT ALL THE BAD TIMES AND CAN ONLY REMEMBER THE GOOD AND THAT'S GOOD IN SOME WAYS. I WOULD APPRECIATE IF SOMEONE OUT THERE COULD HELP ME FIND A OLD FRIEND OF MINE NAME OF LARRY TEAQUE --LAST KNOW LOCATION IN FLA,NORTH WESTPART. JOE HASSETT, DET 4, LOST SOUL -.. --.- 

PERLOWSKI, Jim, 71Q, E3, Det 27, 64-65, (Charlene-div), 6333 Copperfield Ave., Las Vegas, NV 89108, 702-646-7142, �HYPERLINK "mailto:jamesp@accessnv.com"�jamesp@accessnv.com� - Mauler editor in 65 - Elder, I had a computer crash. I lost ALL Days of Our Lives and everything else you sent me. Please, when you have time send me them again. Thank you so much, Jim Perlowski 

NOTICE: - DOOL #131 will sent on 26 September 2003 
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